
 

 
Tuesday, January 22nd 

7:00p.m. 
White Rock Baptist Church 

Side Room 
 

 “Hands on Needle Case and 
Leprechaun Challenge” 

 
--We will be making a needle case 
during the meeting.  Please bring a 

small pair of scissors and a large eye 
needle.  You can also bring any 

embellishments you would like to use 
on the needle case.  

 
--We will also pass out the guidelines 
for the “Leprechaun Challenge”.  We 

are hoping to use this challenge in lieu 
of a block of the month.   
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President’s Report 
 
President’s Report: 
 
 
 
Treasurer’s Report 
 

Submitted by Donna Smith 

2013 Officers 
President: 

Laura Erickson 

rmllerickson@msn.com 

Vice Presidents: 

Ann Daley 

anndaley@earthlink.net 

Joan Williams 

williamsstj@earthlink.net 

Secretary: 

Jacqueline Krohn 

bigbear321@comcast.net 

Treasurer: 

Donna Smith 

dnt@glenda.com 

 

2013 Chairs 
Publicity: 

Linda Goforth  

goforthjl@hotmail.com 

Community Service: 
Lyn Haval 

lhaval@hotmail.com 

Membership: 
Pat Randall 

randall@losalamos.com 

Nicole Dunn 

nicole@dunnassoc.net 

Webmaster: 
Deborah Kubicek 

deborahkubicek@hotmail.com 

Newsletter: 
Barbara Fronzak 

barbarafronzak@gmail.com 

Library: 
Deb McLin 

damclin@gmail.com 

Judy Crocker 

drummer@rt66.com 
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Welcome to the Los Alamos Piecemakers 2013! 
  
Happy New Year!  I hope that everyone had a great holiday season, and that you all are looking 
forward to 2013.  Maybe you have made a new year’s resolution to learn a new quilting technique, 
to reconnect with quilting friends, or to clean up some of those UFO’s (“they’re not unfinished – 
they’re just resting”)!   
 
Your dedicated LAP Board of Directors is working hard to make 2013 a great year for our guild!  
We plan to bring in 2 national speakers, and provide many opportunities for fun, learning, and 
service at our meetings and special events.  We want to be responsive to your needs, and have 
decided this year to try some daytime and weekend meetings/events.  Please check your 
newsletter closely for times and places!  Also, the board would be happy to hear from you – our 
email addresses are on the front page of the newsletter. 
 
I’m looking forward to the coming year – learning together, encouraging each other, and sharing 
our love of quilting with our community.  I encourage you to be involved, and to invite your 
quilting friends to be involved as well! 
 
Laura Erickson 
President 
 
 

Programs (from the LAP Vice Presidents)  
 
February Schedule Change – Per membership request we are scheduling our first daytime meeting for 
February.  We will meet at the United Church of Los Alamos at Noon.  We will also hold a daytime meeting in 
November.    
 
 Upcoming programs (Some of these are subject to change) 
 
Tuesday, February 26, 2013 Noon, United Church of Los Alamos 
    We will judge the “Leprechaun Challenge” and have a speaker 
Tuesday, March 26, 2013 7:00p.m., White Rock Baptist Church 
    “Sew-a-thon” 
Tuesday, April 23, 2013  7:00p.m., United Church of Los Alamos 
    Local Speaker TBD  
Tuesday, May 21, 2013  7:00 p.m., White Rock Baptist Church 

Wendy Mathson will lecture.  You can get more information on Wendy at her 
web site--http://www.quiltsbywendy.com/ 

Wednesday, May 22, 2013 9:00a.m. –  4:00p.m., White Rock Baptist Church 
    Wendy Mathson Workshop 
Tuesday, June 25, 2013  7:00p.m., United Church of Los Alamos 
    LAP Guild Birthday Party.  Come and share cake and memories from years past.  
 
We are both new at vice president and programs, if anyone has ideas for programs or workshops please contact 
Ann or Joan.  We would like to have some of our clusters volunteer to share their skills and experience with the 
rest of the guild.   

 
 
 



 

 

Treasurer’s Report 
January 2013 

Submitted by Donna Smith 

 
Los Alamos Piecemakers 

Income Statement 

January 1, 2012 thru December 31, 2012 

  Income 

 
    Membership      1,738.00  

  Interest           11.74  

  Workshops - Landt         570.00  

  Workshops - Jackson (Quilt Fashions)         400.00  

  Donation Quilt (Cost $588.74)      1,290.00  

  Quilt Market/Show    17,682.05  

  Advertising               -    

  Silent Auction         644.00  

  Misc.  ()           18.00  

 
              -    

Total    22,353.79  

  Expenses 

     Workshops (Quilt Fashions)         682.66  

  Copy Services (Now being charged directly to the expense)               -    

  Stamps/Postage (Treasurer)           18.00  

  Quilt Show/Market    16,261.50  

  Donation Quilt         115.74  

  Monthly Programs ()         420.52  

  Storage Locker ()           40.00  

  Silent Auction               -    

  Library ()               -    

  Community Service ()           41.65  

  Senior Quilters           49.00  

  Church Rental         600.00  

  P.O. Box (1 yr. rental)           46.00  

  County Fair               -    

  Web Site         346.00  

  Membership           71.72  

  President's Quilt               -    

  Newsletter         106.70  

  Misc. ()           25.75  

  Total     18,825.24  

  
  Net Income      3,528.56  
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 

  
 

2012 Los Alamos Piecemakers Quilt Market Summary 

      Inventory Tendered 

     Number of Items  $          2,397.00  

    Value  $        51,471.85  

    
      Sales 

     Number of Items  $             973.00  

    Gross Receipts  $        16,250.10  

    
      Gross Receipts Tax  $          1,188.29  

    
      Paid to Members  $        13,453.00  

    
      LAP Proceeds  $          2,797.07  

    Market Expenses  $          1,270.21  

    LAP Market Profit 

 
 $   1,526.85  

   
      Donation Quilt 

     Ticket Sales  $         1,290.00  

    Expenses (2011 and 2012)  $            588.74  

    Profit 

 
 $      701.26  

   
      Silent Auction 

 
 $      644.00  

   
      LAP Total Profit 

 
 $    2,872.11  

   
      
      Checking Balance Jan 1, 2013 was $9,996.44. 

 

Community Service 
Our first outing of the year is the Valentine’s Day Luncheon with the RSVP Senior Quilters on 
Wednesday, February 13.  We will eat at 11:00am and then have “Show and Tell”.  I will have a sign-up 
sheet at the January guild meeting.  We need to bring soup, salad, bread or dessert as well as Valentine 
goodies.  I will be out of town the week before, but will e-mail or call everyone the day before as a 
reminder.  I hope we can have a good turn out, so please sign up to join us for lots of fun! Thanks, 
 
Lyn Haval, lhaval@hotmail.com or 695-0745  
 

Newsletter Mailing 
If you are receiving this letter via U.S. Mail and would like to receive it via e-mail or if you wish to 
discontinue receiving our newsletter please let me know barbarafronzak@gmail.com 
 

Calling all Clusters! 
If any clusters are accepting new members please let me know the day/time you meet and I will 
publish it in our newsletter barbarafronzak@gmail.com 
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Tuesday, February 26th, 2013 at 12:00p.m. 
United Church of Los Alamos 

 
We will judge the “Leprechaun Challenge” and have a speaker. 

 

**NOTE THE TIME CHANGE** 

Los Alamos Piecemakers Quilt Guild 

P.O. Box 261 

Los Alamos, NM 87544 


